
December 14, 1979 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Friday 

December 14, 1979 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home 

Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 Snyder made a motion to re-appoint Floyd Huff to the Planning Commission for a 

five (5) year term, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Letter was read from Commonwealth of Pennsylvania on the subject of Cutback 

Asphalt Paving Materials.  This regulation takes effect on May 1, 1980 and prohibits the 

use of cutback asphalt for paving operations between May 1 and October 31 with the 

exception of certain uses which were listed in the letter.   

 Township’s solicitor, Sam Teeter, was present to discuss the new Junk Yard 

Ordinance.  There were over twenty (20) people present to discuss this ordinance.  the 

discussions and comments lasted for about two (2) hours.  Supervisors will take under 

advisement until a later date.   

 The Carl Zeigler plans were approved by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.  

The corrections were made prior to this date.   

 There was discussion on changing fire insurance on township building from 

Nationwide Insurance to Hockley and O’Donnell.  Nationwide is $629.00 and Hockley’s is 

$334.00 for building and $12.00 for contents for a total of $346.00 for one (1) year.  A 

motion was made by Snyder to change to Hockley and O’Donnell, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Letter was read from SPCA thanking township for their $75.00 donation to their 

operation.   

 Meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m. by motion of Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, carried.   

 Next meeting will be on Friday December 28, 1979 for the adoption of 1980 

budget.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


